
 

China  

Flash manufacturing PMI™ hits lowest since March 2009

 Caixin manufacturing PMI falls to lowest level 

since March 2009 

 Falling inventory ratio points to weaker 

production in October 

 Exports show one of the largest declines since 

global financial crisis 

 Jobs cut at fastest rate since January 2009 

 Prices fall for 14
th

 month 

China’s manufacturing economy contracted at the 

steepest rate for six-and-a-half years in September, 

according to survey data. Accelerating job losses, 

slumping export orders, an unwanted build up of 

unsold inventories and falling prices add to the 

downbeat news.  

Here are the five key takeaways from the September 

survey: 

1. Growth has hit a 6 ½ year low 

The headline Caixin China General Manufacturing  

PMI™, compiled by Markit, fell from 47.3 in 

August to 47.0 in September, according to the 

flash estimate. The latest reading is the weakest 

since March 2009, at the height of the global 

financial crisis. At 47.4, the third quarter average 

is down sharply from 49.2 in the second quarter 

and the lowest since the first quarter of 2009. The 

downturn in the PMI suggests that the pace of 

economic growth slowed further in the third 

quarter from the 7.0% annual pace seen in the 

second quarter. 

 

2. Order books are slumping as demand 

weakens at home and abroad 

New orders fell at the fastest rate since November 

2011, finishing off the worst quarter for order 

books since the opening quarter of 2009. Export 

orders slumped to the greatest extent seen since 

June 2013, suffering one of the largest declines 

seen since the global financial crisis. 

 

3. Accelerating job losses will be a particular 

concern to the authorities 

The rate of job shedding quickened to its fastest 

since January 2009, as companies laid off 

workers in the face of slumping demand from 

customers both at home and abroad.  

Factory employment 

 

The government is expecting manufacturing 

growth to slow, but is especially sensitive to 

weaker economic growth feeding through to 

higher unemployment. The increased rate at 
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which factories are laying off staff therefore 

suggests that the authorities may step up their 

stimulus measures.  

4. A build-up of inventories suggests 

production will continue to fall in October 

Stocks of finished goods rose at the fastest rate 

for three years (and one of the largest rises in the 

survey’s 11-year history). The increase was 

commonly the result of disappointing sales. The 

ratio of new orders to raw material inventories 

also slipped to one of the lowest seen in the 

history of the survey, pointing to further downward 

pressure on production volumes in coming 

months.  

Orders:inventory ratio 

 

5. Prices fell for fourteenth month running 

Factory gate charges fell at the steepest rate for 

eight months as firms passed on lower input costs 

in a bid to boost demand. Average raw material 

prices showed the largest decline for five months, 

in part reflecting lower global commodity prices. 

Both output prices and input prices have now 

fallen for fourteen consecutive months, 

highlighting ongoing deflationary pressures in the 

world’s largest manufacturing economy.  

Prices 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 

For further information, please visit www.markit.com 
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